
No. EM/ASG/F-306E/492      Date:17.05.2022 
           
Advocate  Rupesh L Turbhekar, 
East & West Insurance Building, 4th floor, 
Amrit International, Chamber no 10,                                                                    By RPAD 
Opp BSE Tower, Fort, Mumbai 400023.                                                             
 
Sir,      
  Sub:  Your RTI application dated 27.04.2022.   
  Ref: This office reply under letter No.EM/ASG/F-306E/122 
   dated 12.04.2022. 

                                                                                 -------- 
 In the subject matter, it is to inform you that you have forwarded RTI application fee of 
Rs.100/- by DD No.710698 dated 27.04.2022 in the name of “Cash Officer of Financial Advisor & 
Chief Accounts Officer, MbPT” in lieu of Rs.10/-in the name of “The Board of Trustees of the Port 
of Mumbai” which was informed under this office letter dated 12.04.2022 referred above.   
          Once again, it is to inform you that RTI application fees is Rs.10/- and the same should be 
drawn in favour of “The Board of Trustees of Port of Mumbai”/“The Board of Mumbai Port 
Authority” up to 31.05.2022, thereafter, it should be drawn in favour of only “The Board of 
Mumbai Port Authority”, as change in the name has been  brought out  pursuant to the 
amalgamation of Major Port Authority Act 2021. The said information was given to you 
telephonically and when you met concerned officer Shri Rakesh Saxena on 12.5.2022 in his 
chamber.  
 In view of the above and as per clause No.16 of guidelines for CPIO with office 
memorandum issued by Ministry of Personnel Public Grievances and Pensions ( Deptt. of 
Personnel & Training) Govt. of India dated 27.02.2008, your subject RTI application along with 
DD No.710698 dated 27.04.2022 amounting to Rs.100/- is returned herewith.   
3. If you are aggrieved by the reply/ decision, you may prefer an appeal within 30 days 
from receipt of this reply to the Appellate Authority viz; 
              Estate Manager (I/C) & First Appellate Authority, 
              Mumbai Port Trust, Vijay Deep, 3rd Floor, 
              S. V. Marg, Mumbai 400 001. 
              E-mail id: estatemanager@mumbaiport.gov.in 
              Tel No.02266564071.                                                                                    
D.A: RTI application dt.27.04.2022  
        with D.D.No.710698 dated 27.04.2022 of  
         Rs.100/-(in original) 
                                                                                    

 

  Yours faithfully, 
 

       Sd/- 
                                                                                                                (Kapil Bakshi)                                                                                        
                                                                                             Central Public Information Officer                                           
                                                                  & 

                                                                                            Dy. Estate Manager, Estate Division      


